   ALCTS CATALOG FORM AND FUNCTION COMMITTEE (CFFC)
                             Saturday, June 21, 2003, Toronto

                      Courtyard by Marriott, Younge Room

                                              Minutes

Present:  Walt Walker (conducting for Melinda Flannery), Ellen Kovacic, Michelle Martin Robertson, Lois Sewell

Absent:  Melinda Reagor Flannery, Martha O’Hara Conway, Mary Charles Lasater, Mary L. Burgett

Guests:  None

1. Lois Sewell agreed to be recorder for the meeting.

2. Walt announced that no committee appointments were made for after the Toronto Conference for those committees which may change into interest groups.  However, at the time of this meeting, our committee had not been changed into an IG.  After Toronto, only Ellen, Michelle, and Lois were officially left on the committee.

3. Melinda would like us to go ahead with our program in Orlando, and she said she would still be involved with program planning.  A person doesn’t actually have to be on the committee to be the program chair.  Co-chairs are also possible.  Melinda told Walt that she was convinced that the committee will be changed to an interest group before the midwinter conference in San Diego.  Maybe announcements can go out to invite people to the interest group meeting and they can help plan the program.  Melinda talked to Helen Reed and she is encouraging us to go ahead with the program.  We don’t need to fill out the whole program proposal.  We do need to fill out our time preference, sponsor, possible audience, etc.

4. A program on portals may draw many people.  Maybe we could have three speakers on a panel.  Walt can present our proposal Tuesday morning.  We could cancel later if we need to.

5. What should be included in the program?  The term “portal” should be defined.  Some other terms people have heard are “broadcast search engine” and “federated search.”  After Toronto we can proceed to discuss how we’ll set up the program and get speakers.

6. Michelle Robertson stated that if we became an interest group, we would probably need to change to one meeting time (as a committee, we have had two meeting times during conferences).

7. The topic of changing our committee to an interest group will be discussed at the ALCTS Board meetings on Saturday and Monday.  Lois volunteered to attend to try to hear the discussion.

8. We agreed to go ahead with the Portals program and to fill out the form.  There are very few 2 hour slots, which we preferred.  There are several time slots of 1 ½ and 3 ½  hours.  Our first choice would be Sunday from 1:30 to 3:30 and our second choice would be Saturday from 1:30 to 3:30.  If we became an interest group, we could use our own interest group time slot for our program, and then tack the IG business meeting on the end.
9. Ellen said that she would attend the Sunday program from 1:30-3:30 on one-stop metasearch tools and report back to us.  There was also a program on Saturday afternoon on public portals and international collaboration that might be interesting.

10. We liked Michelle’s suggestion of “The Portals Puzzle” as a name for our program.  We can work on a subtitle later. 

11. We discussed other possible components of the program (e.g., how portals expand the reach of the catalog) and decided to aim the program at those who don’t know much about the topic.
